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Minutes of a meeting of Wysall and Thorpe in the Glebe Parish Council held in the 
Village Hall, Wysall, Tuesday, June 4, 2018 at 7.00pm 
                                                               

Couns.  Simon Stephens (Chairman),  
           Carolyn Birch   Helen Lewin (A)  Vicki Plant,   
           Stephen Reeds   Lindsay Redfern   Peter Wyles   Gareth Cook   

Present: The clerk Mike Elliott. 

1] APOLOGIES   There were none 

2]  MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON MAY 1, 2018 were approved as presented 
with a change of date for the previous meeting.   

3] DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST   Couns   Birch and  Plant in respect of planning application 
18/01129/ful          

CLERK’S REPORT  
  Complaints to Rushcliffe Borough Council in regard to a nuisance from the Old Wood Yard site 
on Keyworth Road resulted in the contractors being given a notice to prohibit them having bonfires of 
rubbish on the site.  

The clerk said that Data Protection arrangements were progressing. 
   
5] OPEN SESSION FOR THE PUBLIC, LIMITED TO 15 MINUTES 
  There were no members of the public present. 
  
 6]          REPORT FROM THE DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCIL MEMBER 
  There were no reports presented. 

7] CORRESPONDENCE 
  Time Assured had given a quote for repairs to church clock which was no longer chiming. A 
second quote had been sought from Cumbria Clock Company. They had made a visit to the church but no 
quote had yet been received.  

Elston Parish  Council wrote seeking support for their approach to DEFRA to complain about the 
use re use of A24 trap for rats and stoats, but which are also killing Hedgehogs. The council agreed to 
support Elston and the clerk was asked to write to DEFRA. 

Notts CPRE annual meeting was to be held on Friday June 21 at the Hockerton Housing Project 
near Southwell. It would start at 5pm.  

Rushcliffe Borough Council re Tour of Britain event.  Wysall was on the route of the race and 120 
cyclists expected and a large cavalcade of following cars.  Road closures will be in operation on a rolling 
basis.   The clerk said Parish councils were being asked to join in with decorations etc and event. 

A letter from Mr Bob Muston 
8] COMMEMORATION OF THE END OF WW1 
  An update on the plans was given by  the chairman. 

A letter from Mr Bob Muston has been received in respect of the proposed commemorative sign. 
He supported the idea behind it. Ge said he assumed the land outside his property at Youngs Forge was 
owned by Notts County Council and they would need to give their permission. He suggested a possible 
alternative site would be on the land just outside the parish church. 

9] FINANCE 
a] ACCOUNTS TO PAY were approved as per the circulated list.  
b] Clerk’s letter.  The council considered a letter from the clerk in regard to his salary and agreed 

to place him at SCP 29.   The clerk thanked the council for their decision. 
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10] PLANNING MATTERS 
  Rushcliffe Borough Council planning applications 
  18/01129/ful. Nick Hibbitt, Kingston Brook Farm, Wymeswold Road, Thorpe in the Glebe. 
Demolish existing structures, construction of replacement dwelling and agricultural utility building. No 
objection. 

  Rushcliffe Borough Council planning decisions 
  18/00696/ful.   Jane Harris, Glen Torrance, Wymeswold Road, Wysall. Single storey rear 
extension  to form kitchen and utility.  Approve. 
  18/00264ful. Charlotte Brennan, The Chestnuts, Costock Road, Wysall.  New repositioned front 
door and porch, new rear door and porch, repositioning of small back door , repositioning of existing 
window, one additional window.   Approve. 
  18/00747/FUL. Gareth Cook, Greenfields, Keyworth Road, Wysall. Demolish existing rear 
conservatory and replace with single storey extension including balcony and extend front of property at 
ground and first floor levels.  Approve. 

11] VILLAGE HALL 
  Coun. Redfern reported the wine tasting event had made  £250 for hall funds and the Treasure 
Hunt nearly £200.A silk painting workshop was planned for June 25. 
  The chairman said roof insulation work in the main hall was planned and it was expected the cost 
would  be about £600. East Midlands Airport had given a £200 grant towards the cost of the work.  

12] ENVIRONMENTAL MATTERS 
The new litter bins proposed were on order.  There were no current plans to proceed yet with the 

new seats.   The clerk was to progress the matter of a drainage problem on Keyworth Road.   Members 
expressed  concerns on dangers caused for motorists in the village where roads  edges were 
disintegrating. 

The chairman said he was to talk to Peter James in regard to trees at the village hall and in 
regard to a need to look at moss on parts of the play equipment at the rear of the hall.  

13] WEBSITE 
  Coun. Reeds gave a comprehensive update on the website 

14] CHAIRMAN’S MATTERS  
Concern was  expressed at problems of speeding traffic through the village and the matter was to 

be raised at the next meeting.  

15] AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING JULY 3, 2018 
      Speeding traffic/.  WW1 event.  

There being no further business the meeting closed at  8-35pm. 
      
  


